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The Annual Meeting and Spring Luncheon were held at 
Nakoma  Country Club on April 29.  Special thanks to 
Sherri Stafford and Barb Lessner and their committee for 
their wonderful planning and the great food.  The dining 
room was filled with nearly 250 Angels warmly greeting old 
friends and new.

The program honored Board members and Operational Chairs 
who served in the past year.  Association Bylaw revisions were 
voted on and approved and new officers elected.  Peg Jones and 
Patty Kramer (posthumously) were recognized.  Peg retired 
from the Association Board as well as the Attic Angel Place 
Board with great appreciation for her dedication and efforts.

Karen Perzentka  and Cindy Zellers were introduced as the new 
2013-2014 
Chair and  
Vice Chair.  

Dale 
Wortley 
stepped 
down 
with Lena 
and Ole 
in good 
humor.  
Her year was the Year of the Member, and what a group of 
members we have   - 564 with 289 as “active” and nearly 
33,000 volunteer hours providing the Angel Touch – an 
awesome depth of commitment.

2013-14 Operational Chairs and their Assistants were 
presented; Attic  Sale announcements were made (Please 
remember to wear your Attic Angel nametag when you work 
on Sale days); donors and Legacy members were honored; 
and a report was made on our expansion fund-raising.  

Spring has Officially Sprung with the 2013 Spring 
Luncheon and Annual Meeting

Twenty-two members of the Class of 2003 were recognized 
for achieving ten years of Active service. 

Lottie Frank introduced and thanked the Class of 2012 as 
they became full active members.

Finally, Nancy Killeen, Membership Committee chair, 
introduced the 2013 Intern Class who were welcomed with 
true Angel warmth. (See the 2013 bios starting on page 4 
with their Advisors.) Great job, Angels!

Karen Perzentka (left), new Association Board Chair, 
thanked outgoing Chair Dale Wortley (right) for her 
gracious service.

(Pictured l-r, back row, Advisor Judy Von Bergen, Sherri Stafford, 
Jeanine Olson, Jean Cowden, Diane Wilcox, Trese Lillesand, Sandy 
Spengler, Barbara Bryant; front row, Beverly Richgels, Nancy Webster, 
Anne Alber, Sharon Griesbach, Claire Levine, Betty Brunner, Barbara 
McFarland, Marlene Jaskaniec, Kate Richardson and Patricia Lucey.  
Not pictured: Isabel Hubbard, Pat Meloy, Pam Reichelderfer, Mary 
Shanahan and Sue Zaleski.)

(Pictured, right, top 
to bottom, stair rail, 
Kate Burr, Katie 
Sekelsky, Advisor 
Lynn Hodges, Joan 
Sumkin, Sandra 
Esrael, Barb 
Rockenbach, Nancy 
Dolan, Sandra 
Stephens, Margo 
Hirsch; bottom to 
top, off rail, Lynne 
Buckingham, Joyce 
Colletti, Karla Rath, 
Jane Brimmer, Lottie 
Frank, Advisor, Jean 
Carlson, Bonnie 
Fitzgerald, Alice 
Lewandowski, Meredith Degen, Allison Collins and Linda Mullane. 
Not pictured: Trish Schleicher and Mary Wilson)
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Assn. Board Highlights
By: Betty Brunner, Board Secretary

Olbrich Gardens Education 
By Jean Mortenson, Education Committee Chair

It was a beautiful day at Olbrich Gardens on May 15 for the 
Education Breakfast with delicious food and an outstanding 

speaker.  Rachel Krinsky, born and 
raised in Madison, always hoped 
she would one day be the CEO 
of the YWCA, an organization 
dedicated to eliminating racism, 
empowering women, and 
promoting peace, justice, freedom, 
and dignity for all.  After listening 
to her speak, the 85 Angels 
present can say that the YWCA is 
fortunate to have Rachel.  

Rachel Krinsky with 
Linda Argue, Education 
Committee Asst. Chair 

May 20, 2013
Seeking to establish an annual focus, the Board invited Mary 
Bartzen, Community Partnership’s Director of Foundation for 
Madison’s Public Schools.  They are a separate group from 
the School District and work to develop partnerships for the 
50 schools in the district, such as the one Attic Angel has with 
Falk School.  She explained the Foundation exists to support 
the district and gave details regarding one of the district’s 
unmet needs, the issue of children’s mental health.  The 
schools are now providing health care to all students but this 
does not include mental health.  These begin as family issues, 
but end up being school issues. The Board plans to narrow the 
focus next meeting.

The Board approved:
• Budget overruns for the Apartments and Haven Committees
• Proceeding with research on the use of Association 

property to provide storage space for AAPP.
• Asking Claire Merkt to provide additional research on a 

proposed Public Relations opportunity.
• The Volunteer Committee long-range plan goal 

recommendations 
• Spending the Ela bequest on publishing of a book for the 

125th anniversary and dedicating it to Mary Ellen Beach Ela.

The capital campaign for AAP Expansion is currently at 
$1,350,000 and it is hoped the current mailing appeal will bring 
additional funds to reach its goal.  

Classic Clothing Sale
We will begin collecting clothing for our annual Classic 
Clothing Sale on June 22, 2013.  This gives us time to have 
the basement thoroughly cleaned after the Attic Sale before 
we start to work on this new Sale.

Please start collecting your gently used 
clothing and accessories and bring 
them over to the Association office 
basement on or after June 24.  The Sale 
will occur on October 8 & 9.

HELP WANTED!!
By Peggy Douma & DeeDee Rikkers,  Continuing 
Education Co-Chairs

Do you enjoy 
• meeting interesting people?  
• learning about a variety of subjects?  
• chatting with residents and guests about their interests?

Then, you would really enjoy co-chairing the program 
committee for the Monday morning Continuing Education 
Program.  Continuing Education meets for 32-33 Monday 
mornings during the Academic Year (just like school), so 
at least four Angels are needed to recruit and present the 
speakers.  That way, each co-chair recruits and introduces 
only about eight speakers each year.  We divide up the 
months of the academic year, so each co-chair generally 
has two months to work with. You think you don’t know 
of eight potential speakers?  Don’t worry!  We share ideas 
and help you find ideas from newspaper articles and listings 
of speakers for other organizations in town.   Our audience 
members also make wonderful suggestions for speakers or 
topics. The months you aren’t in charge of speakers you 
help greet and seat audience members.  With four to six 
committee co-chairs, we each have the flexibility to be out 
of town or otherwise occupied whenever necessary. 

If you can’t make the commitment to be one of the four to 
six co-chairs, maybe you have two or three ideas for speakers 
you would like to share with us.  It would be wonderful if 
you’d also be willing to get in touch with those speakers to 
set a date and then introduce them to our audience.  

If you are interested in co-chairing or giving us ideas, please call  
Peggy Douma at 231-2101 or DeeDee Rikkers at 243-8995.
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April 25, 2013
Derek Buckley provided the education portion of the 
meeting by presenting information about the new levels of 
services available in the Apartments.  There are multiple 
options being offered with the goal of meeting the needs 
of all of the residents.  The new service packages utilize 
a service related charge rather than one based on time.  
Residents have had opportunities to learn about these 
new packages and can continue to do so as they are 
implemented. Other options for preparing and delivering 
food are also being explored throughout Attic Angel Place.

The AAP Expansion Project continues to progress.  Residents 
are now living in some areas of the newly completed 
Households and Health Center. The therapy function has 
also moved to its new location. Work is now focused on 
the connectors between the new and existing buildings.  
Remaining phases include the completion of the areas for 
Social Services, Activities and the Health Center dining room. 
Several enhancements will occur in these spaces.

The Board discussed the WCCEAL (WI Coalition for 
Collaborative Excellence in Assisted Living) satisfaction 
survey results and will compare our results against 
benchmarks. An AAP Board evaluation was also discussed 
and the Board agreed to look at some new tools for 
evaluation. An update was given on progress toward 
meeting the long range plan goals and assignments were 
given for this year. The final Bylaw revisions for the year 
were approved. 

AAP Board Highlights
By Cindy Zellers, Board Secretary

Renovation Curiosity??
By Claire Merkt, Director of Marketing

Within the past several months we’ve begun renovating 
available apartments using a new standard of finishes … 
quartz countertops, stainless appliances, new lighting and 
flooring selections ... beautiful and classic finishes!  To 
showcase these available apartments, we welcome you 
(along with any guests you may wish to bring!) during our 
Open House hours:

Wednesdays, 1 – 3 pm 
Thursdays, 10 am to Noon

During either of these times, simply stop by the reception 
desk to begin your Open House visit.  Admissions and 
Marketing staff will be available to assist with tours and 
answer any questions you may have about occupancy.

Meet the New AAP 
Board Members
Cindy Zellers - Vice Chair/
Secretary
I was born and raised in Muskegon, 
MI, but came to WI as a college 
student and never left.  Middleton 
has been my home for 36 years. My 
career path was varied.  I started as 
a biology teacher and ended as the 
Finance Director at the Department 
of Transportation with lots of 
interesting assignments along the way as I transitioned from 
technical work to management. I learned that I love working 
with people and helping to solve problems.
My husband Bob and I have three sons between us and are 
enjoying being a part of their adult lives as they and their 
families grow and prosper.
I joined Attic Angel Association in 2006 and discovered the 
joy of real volunteerism. My previous volunteer experiences 
have included serving on the Middleton School Board and 
Middleton Plan Commission. It has been a pleasure to spend 
time with our residents and with the other volunteers. There 
are so many wonderful people in both groups and so much 
to learn from them. I love to get involved in what I do and 
am really looking forward to the next three years. 

Nancy Killeen, Member-at-Large
I was born in Platteville, WI, and lived 
there for my first 50 years.  I attended 
UW-Platteville and earned a master's 
degree in elementary education in 
1969 and an elementary administration 
license in 1979 becoming a professional 
development leader, advisor and a 
mentor teacher.  I retired, left Platteville 

in 1988, moved to Madison where I enjoyed a variety of 
employments I had thought I would like to pursue: CNA at 
a nursing home, bank teller, buyer for Prange's better wear, 
WI Grocer's Association with the expo and membership 
programs, etc.  I then decided I really missed working with 
children so I became first a teacher and then director of 
Middleton Preschool for nine years retiring completely in 
2004, the year my wonderfully patient and kind husband Ed 
and I got married.  We enjoy traveling, Badger basketball, 
our home in Door County and our combined families with 3 
daughters, 3 sons, 1 granddaughter, and 4 grandsons.  I feel 
very happy and fulfilled doing all of the activities with the 
residents that I am able to do.  I look forward to serving on 
the AAP Board. 
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Chaplain's Retirement
By Tricia Nicoll, Director of Activities

It is with sadness that I inform you of a change within our 
Attic Angel family. Chaplain Gary Hein will be retiring 
from chaplaincy at the end of July.  He has been with Attic 
Angel Community for a little over three years and we have 
enjoyed the spiritual support and guidance he has provided 
us during this time.   He has provided compassion and care 
every step of the way in every program and conversation 
he had with us.  We will miss all of the gifts he brought to 
our community, some of which included facilitating the 
Remembrance services, providing programs helping us get 
through the challenging times of the holidays, providing 
bereavement support, developing bedside service materials, 
honoring our service men and women on the Holidays, 
leading us in Bible Study and Song and Story and providing 
strong leadership to the pastoral care within our community. 
We are also grateful for his connections in bringing along 
Eric James, our Chaplain Support Volunteer who has 
greatly enriched the programming with his well planned 
and always interesting topics of Sharing Books. While this 
is a time of transition and change, I hope that you can join 
me in wishing Chaplain Gary the best in his retirement.  We 
will have a celebration in late July so please look for more 
information to come out in next month’s calendars.  

Lynn Hodges ‘90, 
2013 Intern Advisor
In 1990, I was looking 
forward to new pathways of 
growth with Attic Angel; in 
2012 I was looking forward 
to assisting dear friend and 
fellow-Intern, Lottie Frank, 
guide the outstanding women 
of 2012.  Now it is a great 
honor to share my experiences 
with the Class of 2013.

I am still all about UW and Packer football, my 
downtown-Chicago condo and precious friends all over 
the country. Happily divorced for 13 years, I am a retired 
businesswoman and West High teacher. I have two 
Memorial-grad daughters: Jessica and her husband live 
in Chicago; Deana, her husband and seven-month-old 
Courtney live in Madison.

2013 Intern Class 
Advisors Look Forward 
to a Good Year

Melinda Pellino '04 
Asst. Intern Advisor
I grew up in Rockford, Il, 
graduated with a BA  from 
Drake University, and have 
lived in Sun Prairie since 
1970. I am a  wife of 47 
years, a  mother of 3 and a  
Nana to 5.  I love to golf, play 
mahjongg, knit, shop, and 
lunch with friends.
I am a very proud member of 
the amazing class of 2004.

I know my enthusiasm  and  volunteer experiences  will 
enhance my role as Assistant Intern Advisor. I am truly 
honored to be helping Lynn teach the Attic Angel tradition  
to this new Angel Class of 2013! 

Attention All Sustainers
By Harriet Stoll, Development Committee

Our fourth annual Sustainers’ Social is scheduled for 
Thursday, July 18

2 p.m. 
Garden Room of Attic Angel Place

Mark your calendars! All Sustainers are welcome to 
attend. This occasion is a wonderful opportunity to reconnect 
with Angel friends. Be watching for a mailed invitation to 
arrive in mid-June. We hope you will respond favorably to 
this invitation and look forward to seeing you on July 18!

Apts.
Jun 2 Richard Frey
Jun 23 Ms. Marion Applegate
Jun 24 Nancy Hood

AAP June Birthdays
Haven
Jun 7 Mr. E. Arthur Prieve
Jun 21 Wayne Grane
Jun 21 Mrs. Frances Mace
Jun 25  Mrs. Margaret Crittenden

Health Center
Jun 4 James Jones
Jun 15 Dr. Randall Ahlstrom
Jun 22 Mr. Harvey Jaeckle

Households
Jun 1 Mr. Arthur Basile 
Jun 4 Mrs. Ada Mitchell 
Jun 7 Evelyn Senchak
Jun 10 Mrs. Nerma Gollin 
Jun 11 Mrs. Kathleen Ganshert
Jun 22 Elizabeth Szybalski
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Welcome to the 2013 Interns
Sandra J. (Sandy) Brewer
I was born in Des Moines, raised in 
Liberal, KS and moved to WI.  
Education: B.S. degree - Mount Senario 
College and M.S. - UW Madison
I have two children, two daughters-in-
law and six grandchildren. My 95-year- 
old mother lives with me.

I served four years in the military during Viet Nam. My 
assignments were US Military Academy and Chicago IL. 
I am a retired teacher and I love gardening, movies, current 
events, baking and volunteering in church activities.

Sandy Clark
Born: Columbus, OH
Education: B.A. degree -  Capital 
University in Chemistry and M.Ed. - 
the Ohio State University
Family: Husband, Larry, and two adult 
children, Jessica (29) and Andy (32)
I am currently retired, but I have 
worked as a Chemist, a Researcher, an 
Informal Science Educator, and an Elementary Teacher.  I 
enjoy volunteering at Sauk Trail Elementary and the 
zoo.  My hobbies include baking, hiking, and playing piano.

Terry Dechene
I was born and raised in the San 
Francisco bay area where I met my 
husband while at college.  
We began married life in MI while 
he attended graduate school.  We 
spent nearly 30 years in the Chicago 
area where we raised our family of 

4 children.  Two of our children are married and our first 
grandchild arrived this February. 
I work as a software developer, although I took many years 
off to care for our busy family.  I continue to work part time 
following our move to the Madison area in 2009.  
I enjoy gardening, cooking, needlework and spending time 
at the lake.

Jane Ferris
Originally from Wausau, WI, I have 
a Masters degree in Voice from UW-
Madison. I have lived with my English 
husband in Madison and worked as a 
private voice teacher for over 25 years. 
Our two children are graduating this 
year from my alma mater. I have sung 

with local opera groups and ensembles. The volunteering 
“bug” started with the Red Cross, continued in college as 
a Senior Citizen Choir director and later included a junior 
choir, school and nursing homes, Girl Scouts, the Capitol 
City Band and various church groups. I also love to paint, 
knit, sew, kayak, hike, garden, travel and practice yoga.

Cheryl Krull
Born:  Wausau, WI
Education:  BBA degree , major in 
Accounting from UW-Milwaukee
Career:  Worked for the State of 
Wisconsin as an auditor for the 
Dept. of Revenue before transferring 
in 1976 to the Dept. of Natural 
Resources as a management 
accountant.  I retired in 2011 with 
37+ years of service.
My hobbies include cooking, baking, reading, golf and 
traveling. Also enjoy dancing to classic Rock N Roll and 
Zumba.  I love volunteering at my church (especially 
teaching Vacation Bible School for 3-4 year olds) and look 
forward to adding volunteer opportunities as an Angel.

Meg McGough 
 I have 3 great adult children, 3 super 
grandchildren, and a fun loving 4-year- 
old great-grandchild.  
 When I became widowed in 1993, I 
moved to Milwaukee where I worked 
as a counselor in a State unemployment 
division and then as a receptionist/
administrative assistant  in a small  

Orthodox Jewish elementary school. 
Upon retiring in 2010 I volunteered as a tutor in English 
assisting adults working toward their GED.  I realized how 
rewarding  and fun life can be as a volunteer. 
Now back in Madison, I like spending time with my 
children and grandchildren, socializing with friends, 
learning yoga, and becoming a part of the Attic Angel 
Community.   I must say life is pretty sweet! 

Where is my Nametag?
Please note that, during the renovation of the fitness 
center, the Volunteer Nametags will be housed at the 
Association office.  You may elect to keep your nametag 
in your car, not in your purse (magnet vs credit card).  
A permanent home will be found at AAP for the nametags 
and this will be announced at a later date.  Thank you!
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Donna Peota
Born and raised in Niles, IL.  
Degree in Communications - 
University of Illinois and a graduate 
degree in Business. 

 Met husband, Curtis Burgess, while 
working in Chicago.  We’ve been married 
18 years.  We moved to Madison in 1997 

and live in the Vilas neighborhood with our two sons, Quinn 
and Aiden.  I recently took a break from a 26-year career as 
an entrepreneur and marketing executive to accommodate 
more family/friend time, community service, and summer 
experiences with my kids.  I enjoy baking, gardening, drawing, 
needlework, antiques, music, reading & diners.
Patti Row
Grew up in Northern IN near Lake 
Michigan’s shore.  The mighty Jordan 
River flowed through Indiana 
University’s campus.  After marrying, I 
received my Master's at Purdue near the 
Wabash River.  We moved to the 
confluence of the Rock and Bark Rivers in Fort Atkinson. 
There I taught Junior High English, raised our daughter and 
son, worked as a church secretary and at the hospital.  We 
retired to our lake home up north.  Now we’ve downsized 
to two ponds! I love life by water!  
Currently, I also enjoy yoga, travel, good books, card 
stamping, our grandson, and becoming an Attic Angel.

Helen Rugowski
I grew up in a multigenerational family 
on a small farm near Arena, WI.  I 
attended a one-room country school 
where I was the only student in my grade.  
Received a Masters Degree in Social 
Work - UW Madison, 
I spent my married life in northern WI. 
My son and daughter both live in MN 

and I have a granddaughter in SD. Career: 20 years in social 
work at UW Hospital, retired 2008.  Since retiring, I’ve 
been fortunate to twice travel to India to teach English to 
orphans with a Rotary project.   I like learning about other 
cultures and traveling and am active in the Friendship Force 
of Wisconsin.   Family times are the best, but I also enjoy 
bicycling, golf, bridge, yoga, cooking and volunteering.

Lorraine Snyder
Born in the Hudson River Valley in NY, 
I came to the UW-Madison to study 
French and Russian.  With a Master’s 
Degree in Social Work, I worked 
for 40 years providing mental health 
counseling and treatment to seniors in 
Dane County. Recently retired, I look 
forward to spending time in service to 

seniors as a volunteer. 
Married for 42 years to Dick and have 2 grown children and 
one and ¾ grandchildren.
I am an avid orchid hobby grower and president of the 
Madison Orchid Growers Guild.

Barb Soderling
Born:  Duluth, MN
Education:  B.S. Degree - University of 
MN, Duluth in Speech Therapy
Career:  Started as a Speech Therapist 
in Flint, MI and concluded as a 
Clinical Trials Coordinator, Dept. of 
Ophthalmology, UW, Madison
Family:  Married to Dave for 44 
years.  We have two grown sons, Brian and Mark, and our 
daughter-in-law, Erika.  I am a very proud Grandma of 
Katelyn, 2 1/2 years old.
I enjoy socializing with family and friends, volunteering in our 
church, and reading.  I look forward to meeting and working 
with the residents, staff, my Classmates, and all Angels.

Cheri Teal
Born: Merrill, WI
Education: BS degree -  Edgewood 
College
Career:  Worked in banking in Madison 
with 6 years in bookkeeping and 14+ 
years in trusts and investments.  I later 
worked part time for collectible and art/

antique stores in Middleton.  
I have lived in Middleton with my husband Howard for 
over 30 years. I enjoy reading, cross stitching, going to 
estate sales, making jewelry, relaxing at our cabin, music, 
traveling, singing, walking, learning new crafts and learning 
more about art and antiques.  I am looking forward to this 
new volunteer experience.

Pamela Truesdell
Born in Des Moines, IA.  Married with two musician sons.  Degrees in Elementary Education - Iowa 
State and Educational Psychology - UW-Madison.  Worked as an elementary classroom teacher, 
special education teacher and reading specialist for 37 years.  Recently retired.  Love traveling as often 
as possible to visit our boys in NYC or wherever they might be performing, and friends and family, 
wherever they might be.  Free time includes playing bridge with my Attic Angel friends, walking, 
biking, hiking, reading presidential history, and volunteering at my neighborhood elementary school.  
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Attic Angel Place Expansion News Flash # 16
Homonyms that say it all:  Compliments and Complements

By Judy Brannstrom, Development Officer

Remember those homonyms you learned about in English 
class?   They are words that sound the same but have 
different meanings. In the case of our Attic Angel Place 
Expansion Project, the two homonyms that say it all are 
“compliments” and “complements.”

The compliments, or kudos, keep coming in from those who 
have ventured into the new addition to take a look at the 
brand new spaces for living, dining and gathering.  We’ve 

received compliments on the 
colors, the windows, the views, 
the room configurations, the 
creature comforts, the activity 
spaces, the rehab therapy center, 
and the light-filled walkway.  

How nice to know that the 
previous years of thorough 
planning, coupled with the 
final year of construction, have 
brought forth a new addition 

worthy of compliments from all of our interested groups 
– residents, staff, families, volunteers, contractors, donors 
and guests.  The new spaces are beginning to feel like home 
as residents move in and give the addition a “personality.”  
Compliments to all who have worked so hard to plan, design, 
and build the new addition!  Compliments to residents, 
volunteers, families and staff who continue to be flexible 
and patient during the long construction phase.  With a little 
more construction and remodeling left to do, we can expect 
additional compliments to come as more new spaces and 
landscaping are unveiled over the next two months! 

And what about the complements?  In terms of the Attic 
Angel Place Expansion Project, the complements are the 
pieces that complete or make up the whole, bringing it to 
perfection.  It’s extremely accurate to say that every aspect 
of the project has been designed to complement our existing 
accommodations and programs.  In fact, the name of our 
capital campaign, “Enhancing the Circle of Care,” implies 
that we are bringing the circle to perfection.  

Our campaign donors are fulfilling a vital, complementary 
portion of the funding package for the Attic Angel Place 
Expansion Project.  To date, the campaign stands at $1.35 
million.  We are approaching the $1.5 million goal and 
expect to cross the finish line concurrently with a grand 

Email Sign-Up
By Tricia Nicoll, Director of Activities

Attic Angel publishes a variety of newsletters and written 
communications including our monthly community wide 
newsletter, The Community Carillon; the Prairie Point 
marketing newsletter, To the Point; resident and café menus; 
the family newsletter, What’s Up in the Attic?; Continuing 
Education program schedules and the monthly Activity 
calendars for each level of care.  We invite you to receive 
these communications electronically by signing up on our 
website.  You have the option to select the resources you wish 
to have and can make adjustments to that list at any time. 
To check out this new feature, go to www.atticangel.org and 
select News & Events and then Join Our Email List.  If you 
have any questions about this new feature please contact 
Tricia Nicoll at 662-8823.  

Safety & Fun
By Kathy Schultz, Volunteer Coordinator

Staff and residents are so appreciative of the many Angel 
activities which take place throughout the Attic Angel Place 
facility.  Historically, it has been a practice for at least 
one Angel (or staff, when they are assisting) to stay in the 
location of the activity with residents from the Haven and 
Health Center who are participating while the rest of the 
Angels transport residents back to where they live.  It is 
crucial that residents are never left without someone there in 
case of an emergency.  As many of our residents are aging 
in place, this is more important than ever before, and now 
includes residents in the Households, as well.  In addition 
to this, we are now asking Angels to escort residents in 
these areas to and from all activities.  Our facility has 
expanded and some residents may have difficulty with their 
surroundings and way finding throughout the building.  We 
want to ensure that everyone is able to safely enjoy the 
activities.  Staff can always be called upon to assist.

opening in late summer.  With your help, we’ll finish the 
campaign race in record time. I’m near the phone….call 
me at 662-8901 if you have questions about how your gift 
can make a difference.  Together, let’s do it!  There will be 
compliments all around!
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Resident Aid
 Carol Compton
 Honner Cooper
 Marian Dean
 Nancy Dolan
 Mary Evert
 Mary Geppert
 Jo Greenhalgh
 Linda Harvey
 Nancy Heiden
 Harriet Huff
 Lynne Jacobsen
 Lynne Jeffris
 Marilyn Johnson
 Susan Kalin
 Annrita Lardy
 Barbara McFarland
 Sandy Nuernberg
 Sherry O'Connor
 Mickey Rath
 Virginia Rogers
 Shirley Ross
 Linda Schilling
 Patty Schultz
 Avis Smart
 Pat Smith
 Nancy Spencer
 Cathy Steinhauer
 Susie Steinmetz
 Jamie Steuer
 Mary Stitgen
 Gail Thompson
 Carol Toussaint
 Liz Towell
 Nan Trefz
 Jane Wise
In honor of her Attic Angel Class of 1988  
   celebrating 25 years
 Pat Bernhardt
In honor of Pat Bernhardt '82
 Emily DeLuca
In memory of Edward Boldon
 Pat Bernhardt
 Bob & Honner Cooper
In memory of Carol & Paul Craig
 Jane O'Sheridan
In memory of Frances Crumpton '58 
 David & Susan Dibbell
 Carol Ruhly
 Ruth Schwartzlow
 Anne Seidenberg
 Robert & Jane Smelser
In memory of Jan Gay '01
 Pat Bernhardt
 Mary Evert
In memory of Patty Kramer '06
 Pat Bernhardt 

Legacy
 Estate of Dr. Mike Foster

AAP
In memory of Roth Schleck, companion  
   of Marion Applegate '72
 Bud Whitney & JoAnn Malas
 In-Kind
   Allan Deptula

 
PT/Rehab Area
In celebration of Jack Brugger's 91st   
   birthday, with gratitude for the help of  
   the PT/Rehab staff
 David & Becky Braucht

Nursing Staff Education
In memory of Frances Gunderson, 
   honoring Judy Hinze R.N. and the 
   wonderful and caring nursing staff at AAP
 Sharon Ryback

 AAP Expansion Project
 Anonymous
 Joan Collins
 Barbara McFarland
 Rosanne Raemisch
 Dan & Patty Schultz
 Nancy Widder
 Jane Wise
In honor of Sally Lorenz '98
 Dorothy Traisman
In memory of Edward Boldon, husband 
   of Lorrie Whitsitt Boldon '70 
 JoAnn Six
In memory of Patty Kramer '06
 Art & Pat McClure
 Chuck & Diane Stumpf
In memory of Adeline Lorenz, mother-in-law  
   of Sally Lorenz '98
 Bob & Sally Lorenz
In memory of  Thomas "Tom" Raemisch,  
   husband of Rosanne Raemisch '91  
 Angel Class of '91:
    Sandra Balfour
    Judy Braucht
    Jean Consigny
    Flossie Griswold
    Coky Klimpel
    Mary Kay Larson
    Jean Lewis
    Avis Smart
    Dorie Underkofler
    Betty Whirry
    Carolyn White
    Elaine Winter
    Mary Sue Burbach, Advisor

Contributions ~ April 2013
Association
 Carol Compton
 Barb Danahy
 Raymond & Eunice Devine Fund at MCF
 Carole Jo Drives
 Deb Gleason
 Linda Harvey
 Lynne Jacobsen 
 Lynne Jeffris
 Joan Jennerjohn
 Bob & Phyllis Koch
 Judy Loveless
 Rose Lundberg
 Barbara McFarland
 Barbara Ryder
 Marianne Schlecht
 Katie Sekelsky
 Mildred Shain
 Peg Sherry
 Jeanne Silverberg
 JoAnn Six
 Carmen Skilton
 Mary Stitgen
 Joan Sumkin
 Judy Von Bergen
 Joyce Wilson
 Julie Winding
 Cindy Zellers
In honor of "Hot Lady", Nancy Larson '10
 Rosanne Raemisch
In honor of new Board Chair, Karen  
   Perzentka '04 
 Rosanne Raemisch
In honor of the service of Dale Wortley  
   '02 as Board Chair
 Rosanne Raemisch
In memory of Frances Crumpton '58  
 Mary Moore
In memory of Jan Gay '01
 Ginny DeGolier
In memory of  Patty Kramer '06
 Dale Wortley
In memory of Carol Maroney '93
 Karl & Mary Janet Wellensiek
In memory of Roth Schleck  
 Jan Brodhead
 Louise Cunningham
 Jeff Davis
 Mary Ann Drescher
 Joan Jennerjohn
 Dale & Kit Nordeen
 Karl & Mary Janet Wellensiek
In memory of Thomas Raemisch
 Judy Taylor
 Dale Wortley
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A Feather in Your Wing to:
Dale Wortley '02 for her help and support all year and for her great attitude!
Sara Lee Hinckley '08 and her husband, Bill, for taking the  AAP Library shelves home to their workshop, a few at a 
time, and repairing them! They look great!
Pixie Thomas '09, for being a true Angel with all the time she spent moving the Flower Arranging supplies to a new 
location to allow for remodeling of the Conservatory.
Linda Schilling '87 for being willing, on the spur of the moment, to take a resident to UW hospital and for taking such good 
care to get this resident settled.  
Cindy Bjelde for "accidentally" coming in that morning and taking Linda's Copp's run.  What a team effort!

Resident Aid (cont.)
In memory of Patty Kramer ‘06 (cont.)
Attic Angel Class of  '06:
 Cindy Bjelde
 Diane Hornung
 Barb Larsen
 Carole Pohlson
 Joanne Salzmann
 Liz Towell
 Ann Walser
 Barbara Weaver
 Mary Whitmer
 Nancy Woods
 Angela Young
 Cindy Zellers
 Mary Beth Schmalz, Advisor
 Judy Christenson, Advisor
In memory of Carol Maroney '93   
 Ginny DeGolier
In memory of Thomas Raemisch   
 Pat Bernhardt
 Cathy Greer
 Ann Huggett
 Jane O'Sheridan
In memory of Roth Schleck
  Bob & Honner Cooper
 Gordon & Marge Davenport
 Shirley Dieter
 Jan Emmerich
 Truman & Sylvia Graf
 Mary Lou Hogan
 Carol Ruhly
 JoAnn Six

Contributions ~ April (cont.) Attic Sale News
By Connie Grogan, Attic Sale Co-Chair

It is astounding to those of us who have worked all year that the Attic Sale is 
nearly upon us.  The Steering Committee has enjoyed meeting and working with 
all of you.  We are fortunate to have many volunteers that clean, price, sort and 
pack all of the many generous donations that keep coming our way. The phrase 
that “when an Angel takes on a responsibility, they will do it and do it well” is 
exemplified in the Attic Sale. 
 
We are excited to introduce the 2014 Attic Sale Steering Committee.  Pat McClimon, 
Barb Peterman, Jeannie Sanna and Diane Wilcox will take over following the Sale. We 
are confident that they will enjoy it as much as we have. 

In preparation for the final leg of this process, here are a few reminders:
• Bring your own Attic Angel nametag when you work at the Sale
• The Presale will be held on Thursday June 13 from 10am-12N.  The church will 

only be open during these hours. A ticket is required at the Presale.
• Angels may purchase 3 items at the Presale; furniture purchases will be 

limited to 1 per volunteer.  Items may be purchased with cash or check only 
and it is the responsibility of the purchaser to remove her items by the end of 
the Sale.

• Tickets are required for Angels to make purchases from 10am – 12N on 
Friday.  Angels may not purchase prior to 10am on Friday, except at the 
Thursday Presale.  After 12N on Friday they may purchase as they wish with 
no ticket required.

• Clean up will begin at 1pm; we need volunteers to be at the Association 
to receive items that are returned.  Chairs will determine what goes to St 
Vinny’s and what gets saved.

• The Bag Sale will be held in Home Essentials ONLY.  Other areas will have 
price reductions.  All areas will be cleared for 15 minutes prior to these 
reductions to allow for price adjustments.  Bags may be purchased for $5 
each in the Holding Area.  The Bag Sale will be at 12N on Saturday.

• Donations will be accepted until June 3.  The last Pack is on Thursday June 
6 at 9am.   

• Only Angels that are wearing a money-patterned apron will have cash in 
Home Essentials.

• Tickets are $10 and may be purchased at the AAP reception desk and the 
Association.  They make a nice gift for friends and family.  

We look forward to seeing ALL of you during the week of the Sale.  Thank you!
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In Memoriam
Mrs. Geraldine Yelk, AAP

Mrs. Genevieve Busse, AAP

Yearly Event Calendar
July 18  Sustainers' Social
Aug. 21  Past Chair/President Brunch
Oct. 1  Fall Luncheon/Silent Auction
Oct. 9-10 Classic Clothing Sale
Oct 16, 17, 24 Fall Association Updates
Nov. 14-15 Holidays Galore & More Sale

3 Last Day for Attic Sale donations
 
 Program - Maintain Brain Health
 10 a.m.
 AAP Community Room

5 Strawberry Social
 2 p.m.
 AAP Dining Room

11 Attic Sale Set-Up
 Loading - Association
12 Unloading - High Point Church

13 Attic Sale Pre-Sale  
    10 a.m. - 2 p.m.
 High Point Church

14 Attic Sale 
 8 a.m. - 4 p.m.
 High Point Church

15 Attic Sale 
 8 a.m. - 1 p.m.
 High Point Church

26 Attic Sale Wrap-up Brunch 
 9 a.m.
 Garden Room, AAP

Q.  Is there any way we can get help from staff 
to bring residents back to the HC or HH after an 
activity has finished?
A.  There are phones available in the common 
areas throughout the building.  If department 
phone numbers are not posted, just dial 8842 
and Reception will put your call through to the 
appropriate staff phone. 

Angel Q & A
By Kathy Schultz, Volunteer Coordinator
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